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BEAVERCREEK 
   BULLETIN© BCCP 2002 

A Letter to the Community 
   Your input is requested! 

   What type of information would you like to see 
covered in the “Bulletin” that is not currently being 
shared? Does your organization have information you 
would like your community to be aware of? Do you 
have meetings that you would like to have posted? 
   Well... this is your opportunity! The “Bulletin” has 
been published monthly since September of 1998 
without interruption. The “Bulletin” is your newsletter 
and is about you and your community... Beavercreek.  
   The “Bulletin” has been very fortunate that it has had 
a strong base of advertisers since inception. 
Individuals who care about the community and like the 
idea of a community publication with current events 
and information that pertains to our area. It also gives 
these individuals an opportunity to get there name out 
to citizens who might not hear about them otherwise. 
In other words, it is a team effort with you in mind. 

Thank you advertisers! 
   Soooo... this your chance to let the editor of this 
publication know what you think? Do you think the 
needs of the community are being met? Do you have 
any suggestions? Do you have ideas on how the 
“Bulletin” could be improved? I want to hear from you! 
   I have been writing the “Bulletin” since its inception. 
It has been me who has decided what was included 
as space permitted. I have tried to make a well 
rounded publication, but outside input is always 
welcome... and encouraged.  
   If you would like to tell me what you think and/or 
share ideas and information you may do so by calling 
me at 503-632-6525, or by writing to me at 21602 S. 
Lance Ct., Beavercreek, OR 97004-7642, or e-mailing 
me at b_bulletin.info@bctonline.com. 
   Thank you for allowing me to serve you. 
Sincerely, 
Sharon Charlson, Editor 

Community  Calendar 
Beavercreek Committee for Community Planning 
(BCCP)... 
“As needed” basis at the Fire Station at 7:30 p.m.  
Beavercreek Boosters... 
3rd Wednesday at the Grange at 7:30 p.m.  
Beavercreek Charitable Trust... 
2nd Tuesday at the BCT Henrici Community Room 
at 7:30 p.m.  
Beavercreek Communty Planning Org. (CPO)... 
4th Wednesday at the Grange at 7:00 p.m.  
Beavercreek CPO Directors Meetings... 
Tuesday before 4th Wednesday at the Fire Station 
Ready Room 7:00 p.m.  
Beavercreek Grange... 
2nd Saturday at the Grange, potluck at 6:00 p.m., 
meeting at 7:00 p.m.  
Beavercreek Lions... 
1st and 3rd Saturday at the Grange at 7:30 a.m.  
Boy Scout Troop #445... 
Mondays at the Fire Station at 7:00 p.m.  
Boy Scout Troop #139... 
Mondays at the Grange at 7:00 p.m.  
Carus Community Planning Org. (CPO)... 
2nd Thursday at the Beavercreek Christian Church at  
7:00 p.m.  
Clarkes Community Planning Org. (CPO)... 
1st Wednesday of each Quarter plus February & March 
at the Clarkes Fire Station at 7:00 p.m.  
Oregon City/Beavercreek Mom’s Club... 
1st Monday at the United Methodist Church, 18955 
South End Rd., at 9:30 a.m.  
Oregon City School Dist Board... 
2nd Monday at the Dist Board Room at 7:00 p.m. 

HAPPY 
EASTER 

BEAVERCREEK! 

Carus School News 
   Everyone is invited to attend the Carus Reading 
Night Celebration on Thursday, March 7th from 6:30 p.
m. to 8:30 p.m. Come listen to staff and invited 
community members read their favorite stories, and 
watch a play. The evening will begin in the gym at 6:30 
p.m. with the play.               Cont. Pg. 2 Col. 2 - Carus)     



Brought to you as a community service by the 
Beavercreek Committee for Community Planning 
(BCCP) and the following advertisers... 
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“Beavercreek Bulletin” 

and 
“Beavercreek Bulletin Online” 

Published monthly by the BCCP © 
Ad Rates: 

$5/mo - business card ad 
$7.50/mo - 4” x 3.25” 

Call for Details... 
Marsha 503-632-3572 

or Sharon 503-632-6525 

 
 
 
  
 

Jerry Thommen 
503-632-7407 

Custom Built Trailers 

Hitches & Wiring In last months issue I presented Part V of the Beaver 
Creek Cooperative Telephone Company History. Here 
then is part VI. (The original transcript done by O.F. 
Dickson) The Editor 
 
  One of the many ways that the BCT supports its 
community is through a scholarship program which 
was established in 1990. So far, $115,000 has been 
awarded to local students. 
   Since the 1990's, the BCT began offering quite a few 
new services. BCT became an ISP (Internet Service 
Provider) in December of 1998. There are currently 
over 1,200 customers who subscribe to BCT Online. 
   BCT began offering cable television in 1996, after 
The Telecommunications Act allowed them to compete 
in that arena. June of 2001 saw the BCT surpassing 
cable television competition by adding digital cable 
television. The larger selection in channels and 
improved technology proved to be popular with the 
membership. To date, there are over 2,600 cable 
television customers. 

Beaver Creek Cooperative Telephone  
Company History 

   A companion product, which BCT began offering in 
August of the same year, is the home theater. 
Working with another local company, 800.com, BCT 
could offer the "theater experience" to its members, 
without having to keep inventory in stock. 
   In July of 2001, the BCT expanded into the long-
distance market. Members are now able to utilize a 
local company for their domestic long-distance needs. 
   BCT's increasing membership required increases in 
the staff, so they purchased a building from the local 
water company on Henrici Road in June of 1998. The 
business office and administrative office are now 
housed there. 
   Here ends Part VI of the History of Beaver Creek 
Cooperative Telephone. The Editor   

(Cont. from Pg. 1 Col. 2- Carus) The story reading 
session will be from 8:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.  
   Books will be handed out to every student who 
comes through the school doors that evening. Each 
student that attends will also receive an additional 50 
minutes towards their "Read Around the World in 35 
Days" time. There will be new "Carus Read" t-shirts 
for sale for $6.00 each and the PTA will provide 
drinks and cookies. 
Final Fundraiser for 5th and 6th Grade 
Outdoor School: Feb 19th-March 5th  
   The 5th and 6th grade students will be holding a 
candy sale fundraiser for Outdoor School. They will 
be selling mint meltaways, chocolate bunnies and 
other yummy chocolate items. The students will be 
selling candy from February 19th through March 5th . 
Chocolate orders will be delivered on March 19th. 
You may contact any 5th or 6th grader at Carus to 
place an order or call Jeanne Becker at 266-2312.  
No Skateboarding or Rollerblading 
   The remodeling and renovation is complete, our 
new sidewalks and newly painted hand railings are 
in, and our school is looking beautiful. Unfortunately, 
over the past few weekends we have had  a few 
students skateboarding on the school grounds and 
on the newly painted handrails. The handrails have 
been stripped of the paint from the skateboarders 
riding their boards across the top of them. There are 



 
 
 
 
 
   

Beavercreek Baptist Church 
15660 S. Leland Rd. 

(503) 632-7505  
Sunday School: 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday Worship: 10:30 a.m. 
Youth: Tuesdays at 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
College: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Ladies Bible Study: Wednesdays at 10:00 a.m. 
Women’s Breakfast: 1st Saturday at 9:00 a.m.  

Beavercreek Christian Church 
21949 S. Molalla Ave. 

(503) 632-4218  
Sunday School: 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday Worship: 10:00 a.m. 
Youth Group: Wednesdays at 6:42 p.m. 
Marriage Enrichment Class: Sundays at 6:30 p.m.  

Clarkes United Methodist Church 
18773 S. Windy City Rd. 

(503) 632-7778  
Sunday Worship: 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 10:30 a.m. 
United Methodist Women: 2nd Wed., 9:30 a.m.  

Lower Highland Bible Church 
24353 S. Ridge Rd. 

(503) 632-4741  
Sunday Worship: 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 9:45 a.m. 
Mid-Week Worship: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Bundox Youth Group: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Men’s Group: Thursdays at 7:00 p.m.  

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
822 Washington St. 

(503) 656-9842  
Sunday Worship: 7:30 a.m. & 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 9:00 a.m. 
Wednesday Evening Worship: 7:00 p.m. 
AA Meetings: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m.   

Ten O’Clock Church 
aka United Church of Christ 

23345 S. Beavercreek Rd. 
(503) 632- 4553  

Worship Meetings: Sunday Mornings at 10:00 a.m. 
AA Meetings: Mondays at 7:30 p.m., open to the public  

Trinity Lutheran Church 
16000 S. Henrici Rd. 

(503) 632-5554  
Sunday Services: 8:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 9:30 a.m. 
Wednesday Evening Service: 7:00 p.m. 

 
Church Directory 

for the Beavercreek,  
Carus, Clarkes and  
Oregon City Areas 
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signs clearly posted in the front of the school next to 
the hand railings and at the back entrance of the 
school. Please respect your school by following the 
posted signs and NOT skateboarding or rollerblading at 
the school.  
Pop Can Drive a Success 
   The 5th and 6th grade teachers and staff at Carus 
would like to thank the PTA for their time and effort in 
putting together the second Pop Can and Bottle Drive 
on February 2nd. The funds raised will help pay for 
students going to Outdoor School this spring. We 
would like to also thank all of the parents who took their 
time to drive the students that weekend to pick up all of 
the cans and bottles.  
Fundraiser for Mrs. Dubuy's Granddaughter 
   Mrs. Dubuy teaches sixth grade at Carus and we are 
sad to report that her two-year-old granddaughter, 
Kirstin, has been diagnosed with cancer near her 

 17+ Years of Helping 
People on the Move! 

Full Time — Aggressive Service 
CALL 503-702-5640 

22008 S. Beavercreek Rd. 
P.O. Box 339, Beavercreek, OR 97004  503-632-7330 

Darla Clark 
Associate Broker 
Residential/Rural 

Specialist 

cheek. We all know that the cost of health care is 
astronomical, especially when treating cancer patients. 
Kirstin's family deductible on her health care insurance 
is $10,000, which must be paid before medical benefits 
begin. This is an annual deductible that begins again 
each January. Kristin is on an 18-month chemotherapy 
treatment plan, which began just before Thanksgiving.   
   The Carus community would like to help with the cost 
of the insurance deductible by hosting a Spaghetti 
Dinner and Raffle the evening of February 24th at 
Carus School. Our Oregon City Albertson's store is 
donating all of the salad and bread;  Cutsforth Thriftway 
in Canby is donating the sauce and spaghetti. We are 
asking the Carus Community to donate packaged 
cookies for dessert.  
How can you help? 
1. If you have any new items to donate that would be 
suitable for a raffle. Please call the school (503-632-
3130). 
2. Cash donations are also accepted, checks may be 
made payable to Carus Elementary School/Kristin 
Wobig Fund. 
3. Please plan to attend the dinner and raffle. 
4. If you would like to volunteer to help with this event, 
please contact the school. 
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Bryn Seion Welsh Church 

22132 S. Kamrath Rd, 
(503) 630-5317  

Sunday Worship: the 2nd & 4th Sunday  at 11:00 a.m. 
A  nondenominational Christian Church - open to all!   

Potluck following the service 

Church Directory 
for the 

Beavercreek, Carus, 
Clarkes and Oregon 
City Areas continued 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Western                            
Marketing      
503.632.7115 
Business-to-Business 
Marketing and Advertising 

Box 1158 
Lake Oswego OR 97035 

We have six lakes and ponds stocked with trout, bass 
and bluegil less than 10 minutes from Beavercreek. 
Seven more properties less than 30 minutes drive. 

Private fishing 
and camping 
access for the 
whole family 

Call Toll Free 
(877)521-8947 
for info packet 

CCC March Calendar of Events 
February 28 through March 9: 
   "The Importance of Being Earnest" by Oscar Wilde 
is 
the CCC Communications and Theater Department's 
winter production. "The Importance of Being Earnest," 
opens Feb. 28th and continues through March 9th. 
Admission is $7 general, $4 students, and seniors 
over 62 are free with advance reservations. 
Performances are scheduled for Feb. 28 - March 2 
and Mar. 7 - 9 at 8:00 p.m., Mar. 3 and 10 at 2:30 p.m. 
For reservations, call 503-657-6958, ext. 2356. 
March 6, 13 and 20: Chrysalis Women Writers 
   Author Pat Lichen leads women writers of all levels 
through weekly two-hour discussions of their work. 
Chrysalis meets from noon to 2:00 p.m. in Clairmont 

133. Free.  
March 9: CCC Song and Dance Festival 
   Various ethnic dance troupes from throughout the 
metropolitan area share music and dance. The 
festival takes place from 3:00 to 8:00 p.m. in the 
Gregory Forum. Admission is $6 for adults, $3 for 
students and seniors. Children under 12 are admitted 
free. For information, call 503-657-6958, ext. 2342. 
March 12-14: Student-Directed One-Act Plays 
   Students do all the work from casting to credits in 
these short plays. Titles for this term include "Duet for 

Bear and Dog" by Sybil Rosen, "Sure Thing" by David 
Ives, and "The Hanging of Uncle Dilby" by Donald 
Payton. The plays will be performed in the McLoughlin 
Theatre at noon March 12th through 14th and again at 
8:00 p.m. on March 14th. 
March 15: Hurried But Healthy 
   CCC's executive chef Ann E. Grassi will demonstrate 
fast, easy and inexpensive meals including chicken and 
pasta for up to four people, with leftovers for the next 
day. Participate in the hands-on preparation and then 
enjoy eating these healthy meals. The class will take 
place from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. in the small dining room of 
the Bill Brod Community Center. Cost for the class is 
$35. For information, call 503-657-6958, ext. 2444. 
March 15 and 16: Instrumental Jazz Festival 
   Talented young musicians from middle, junior high 
and high schools from Oregon, Washington, California 
and Idaho will compete during the 31st annual 
Instrumental Jazz Festival. The festival runs from 8:00 
am. to 10:00 p.m. each day in the gym at Randall Hall. 
Final performances are scheduled for 7:30 p.m. both 

days. Cost $5. Children under 6 and seniors are free. 
March 22: Vocal Jazz Festival 
   Top vocal jazz groups from around the Northwest 
gather for the 19th annual Vocal Jazz Festival. The 
festival concludes at 7:30 p.m. in the Gregory Forum. 
Admission $6 adults, $3 students and seniors. 
March 19: Birds of Prey 
   This workshop at the John Inskeep Environmental 
Learning Center explores the diet, hunting styles, 
special capabilities, migration and hardships of birds of 
prey. Nancy Wallwork instructs the workshop from 10:30 
a.m. to noon. Fee $6. For more information, call 503-
657-6958, ext. 2351. 
March 22, 23 and 24: Clackamas Town Center 
Registration/Spring Term 
   CCC staff and student ambassadors will be on hand to 
help you select the right classes, pick a new career or 
register for classes on the spot. Stop by the Clackamas 
booth at the Cedar Court during mall hours. 
March 25: Aging Issues Adaptive Devices 
   This Aging Issue session explores the types of 
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equipment available that can help make life easier for 
aging adults. Presented by a physical therapist who 
practices in long-term care settings and with older 
adults. Aging Issues are held the fourth Monday of 
each month from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. at the Gladstone 
Senior Center, 1050 Portland Ave., Gladstone. The 
sessions are free and open to the public. For more 
information, call 503-657-6958, ext. 2456. 

 
Small-town service 

from a big-time name. 
 
 
 

Thinking about selling your home in Beavercreek, 
Mulino or Oregon City? Choose the Northwest’s 
leader and get the greatest exposure and best 
service anywhere. Windermere has sold more homes 
than any other brand in the Northwest. And 
Windermere Heritage Real Estate will expose your 
South Clackamas County home to the greatest 
number of buyers. Big service, big exposure, 
competitive fees. Call Craig Loughridge for more 
information about getting your home SOLD today.  

Craig Loughridge 
 REALTOR® 

 503-632-8258 
 www.nwhomepro.com  

Windermere Heritage Real Estate 
Main Office:  717 SE 1st Ave., Canby 

An Equal Housing Broker 

Clarkes School News 

        

 RVIA Certified  Technician 
 RVDA Member 

Warranty Authorized: 
  
 
  

Just a phone call away! 

503-358-3508 
503-632-6009 

WE COME TO YOU-7 DAYS A WEEK 

•Heating & AC  
•Plumbing & LP 
•HWH Systems 

• Appliances 
• Generators 
• Electrical 

March Calendar of Events: 
 1  Site Council meets, 7:30 a.m. 
 5  CCAA Meeting, 6:30-8:00 p.m., Clarkes Library 
 8  NO SCHOOL, K-8 Grade Day (Grades 9-12 Finals) 
11 NO SCHOOL, K-8 Conferences (Grades 9-12 
     Finals) 
12 NO SCHOOL, K-8 Conferences, 9-12 Grade Day  
13 NO SCHOOL, K-12 Inservices  
14 D.A.R.E. Graduation Assembly, 1:00-2:00 p.m. 
14 MRSD Board Meeting, 7:30 p.m., Molalla 
     City Library 
19 PTA Meeting, 6:30-8:00 p.m., Clarkes Library 
21 Absolutely Incredible Kid Day 
21 MRSD Board Worksession, 7:00 p.m., Mulino 
22 "Positive Attitude" Assembly, 9:30 a.m. 
25-29 SPRING BREAK 
Four Corners Reader Board Update: 
   Thank You to Ramona Welle, who called to offer to 

update the reader board for the next "term."  Again, 
“Thank You” to Sigrid Maier, who has been performing 
this job for the past two years. 
Clothes Closet for Kids: 
   Talk to your child's teacher, counselor, or the office if 
you would like to take advantage of free clothing, 
shoes, and school supplies for needy families.  
Duplex for Rent:  2 Bedroom, 2 Bath, etc. on 
Larkin Rd. Call 503-655-6887. 
Site Council Meeting Highlights: 
   We discussed the current budget crisis facing the 
state and schools. After we receive dollar figures 
associated with the ideas presented by staff and 
parents, we will meet again. Priority lists from each 
elementary school will be presented to the 21st 
Century Leadership Team on March 6th.  
   We feel strongly that the quality of our student's 
education must not be put in jeopardy. We also 
believe that the effects of any cuts need to be felt by 
everyone involved, not just one group or classification. 
We would like to see parents exert more pressure on 
legislators to find a stable funding for the schools. 
   Great News! Thanks to the efforts of Kim Benthin, 
we learned that BCT will allow us to use our accrued 
capital credits for telephone/intercom upgrades! 
WOW! Thank You, Kim & Thank You, Beaver Creek 
Telephone! 
Dear Clarkes Families & Community 
Members: 
   On behalf of the Clarkes School staff and students, I 
want to personally thank all of you for helping us have 
very enriching art experiences these past two weeks. 
With your spirit of cooperation and generosity in giving 
during our quilt raffles and cookie dough sales, we 
were able to have Lori Latham, from the Young 

Audiences organization, add a vital part to our 
school's curriculum. Students in all grades were able 
to learn various art techniques using charcoal, oil 
pastels, and cut paper based on the works of Pablo 
Picasso, Henri Matisse, and Wolf Kahn. Every 
student's pieces of art are masterpieces, whether they 
closely resemble the art of the "masters" or are 
colorful expressions of their own inner passions and 
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ideas. Having Lori teach art with all of us has been a 
wonderful experience. Lori's positive enthusiasm, 
patience, friendly and trusting personality and obvious 
love of her subject all combined to make her a 
valuable addition to our school and our students' 
learning.   
   Thanks to all of you who made this experience 
happen. We couldn't have done it without your 
support! And we sure hope we can do it again in the 
future. Warmly, Teacher Barb  
C.C.A.A. Meeting Highlights: 
   With 24 people in attendance, votes were cast to 
leave the division of teams as it is (the representative 
for each session will divide the teams, anyone wishing 
to assist in the process is welcome to do so). Votes 
were also cast to not request an outside audit 
because of cost constraints. 
   Sue Gibson & Julie Monroe-Falk have agreed to 
"coordinate" the snack shack for the upcoming 
baseball season. Families of players will, as always, 
be asked to participate in the running of the shack 
during games. If anyone else would like to assist, 
please feel free to call Sue @ 503-632-7877 or Julie 
@ 503-632-7589.  
Quilt Raffle Update: 
   Thank you again to everyone who participated in 
this year's quilt raffle, we raised almost $700 to put 
toward arts enrichment for next year! 
Oregon Humane Society Poster Contest: 
   Miss Santangelo is coordinating the Oregon 
Humane Society's annual poster and essay/photo 

Beavercreek Bulletin Pick-up Points 
      

Just a Reminder... the pick-up  points for the 
    Beavercreek Bulletin are: 

 
Petterson’s Grocery & Feed in Clarkes 

The Corner Park 
Beavercreek Grocery 

Hitch ‘N Post Restaurant 
The Postal Annex in Berry Hill Shopping Center 

 
Past and current “Bulletins” are also available online. 

Check  the website out at: 
http://www.bctonline.com/b_bulletin_online/ 

Beavercreek CPO Spotlight 

25760 S. Beavercreek Rd 
Beavercreek, OR 97004 

(503) 632-8337 

Groceries • Feed • Deli 

MARK & LORRI PETTERSON 
Owners 

 

Petterson’s Grocery & Feed 

    Offer Good February 1 - 28, 2002 

contest for grades 1-5. Children have the option of 
creating essays and/or posters on grade-specific 
themes related to the humane treatment of pets. 
Essays must be accompanied by photos of pets. 
Children can win cash and material prizes and have 
their art displayed in prominent Portland locations. 
Guidelines available in the counselor's office. 

   The February meeting of the Beavercreek CPO was 
held on Wednesday, February 27, 2002, at 7:00 p.m. at 
the Beavercreek Grange on Kamrath Rd., with 18 
members and guests in attendance. 
   The election of officers was held. The four positions 
on the Board of Directors were up for renewal and the 
following individuals were elected for a one year term: 
    
 
 
   Co-President, Norm Andreen, announced that he and 
Chuck Lyons had one more year left in office, but that 
next February they would not be seeking re-election. 
Norm suggested that the membership start thinking 
about who they would like to fill the President/Co-
Presidents office for the next election next year. He 
stated that he would hate to see the organization die. 
   Michael Schaufler, running on the Democratic ticket 
for County Commisssioner and Martha Schrader who is 
running for State Representative, Dist. 39 were the 
guest speakers before the meeting was called to order.  
   Both discussed their platforms and answered 
questions from the audience on their stance on certain 
issues. 
   The “Bulletin” hopes to have a more detailed 
synopsis of their positions for the April issue. 
   It was announced that the publics’ final opportunity to 
talk to Metro on the 2040 plan will be held on March 
16th at LaSalle High School in Milwaukie, 11999 S.E. 
Fuller Rd., starting at 8:00 a.m..For more info, please 
call 503-797-1850.  
The March meeting of the BCPO will be held on 
Wednesday, March 27, 2002, at the same place and 
time. If you need further information, please call the 
BCPO Voice mail at 503-632-8370 and leave a 
message.   

Alan Burr 
D.A. Hildebrand 

Lars Nordstrom 
Bill Merchant 



More Than 1,200 Students Named to Fall 
Term Honor Roll 

   A total of 1,206 students made the Clackamas 
Community College honor roll for fall term 2001. To be 
named to the honor roll, students must take at least 
nine graded credits and earn a grade point average of 
3.5 or better. 
   If you need more information, contact the Registrar's 
Office at 503-657-6958, ext. 2262. 
  These are the honor students from Beavercreek: 

Annie B. Kyle 
Arwen L. Presley 
Carly M. Weaver 
Delia A. Morris-White 
Diane L. Heeter 
James M. Wilson 
Jason E. Dolan 
Jason E. Elliott 
Joseph D. Fullmer 
Justin T. Miracle 

Kelly R. McKenzie 
Garrett L. Mattson 
Olivia A. Koivisto 
Sandra B. Stewart 
Sandy A. Sullens 
Sean A. Hanson 
Steve C. Leu 
Steven L. Shampine 
Tammi M. Ocumpaugh               
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Beavercreek Auto Salvage

Gary Hines & Jerry Cook Sr.
New Ownership

22675 S. Beavercreek Rd
Beavercreek, Or 97004 503-632-3338

Lots of good used parts to choose from 
Please call us to remove your unwanted vehicles 

Also accepting scrap metal 

   The Clackamas County Board of Commissioners 
has agreed to place a community safety levy on the 
May 21 ballot. The three-year levy is expected to 
yield about $13.1 million the first year, $13.9 the 
second and $14.6 the third year for an estimated 
total of $41.6 million over the life of the levy. The 
proceeds will be used by the County Sheriff, District 
Attorney, Juvenile Department and Community 
Corrections to maintain current levels of service. 
   The money would also add 115 beds at the county 
jail. 
   The levy would be paid for by property owners at a 
rate of 59 cents per $1,000 in assessed value. That 
amounts to about $88 a year for a $150,000 home. 
   The levy request is a result of monetary shortfalls 
in the operation of the County's community safety 
programs and from an identified need for more beds 
at the jail. The Board of County Commissioners will 
hold a public hearing on the levy March 14 at the 
Board of County Commissioners Hearing Room, 
906 Main St. in Oregon City. The hearing will begin 
at 10 a.m. For more information call Finance 
Director Marc Gonzales at 503-353-4345 or 
Commissioner Larry Sowa at 503-655-8581. 

Clackamas County to Place Community 
Safety Levy on May 21 Ballot 

   Clackamas County will hold a surplus real estate 
public oral auction March 5th at the O.I.T. Conference 
Center, 7726 SE Harmony Rd., Milwaukie. 
   Registration for the auction begins at 9:00 a.m. and 
the auction begins at 10:00 a.m. There are 27 
properties to be auctioned. 

Clackamas County Holds Surplus 
Real Estate Auction March 5 

   Three open houses will be held prior to the auction. 
They include: 
• 66270 E. Mountain Air Dr., February 16th from 1:00 p.
m. to 3:00 p.m. 
• 21395 Willamette Dr., February 23rd from 1:00 p.m. 
to 3:00 p.m. 
• 9000 SE Beaverlake Dr., February 23rd from 1:00 p.
m. to 3:00 p.m. 
   To receive a flyer that includes the list of properties to 
be auctioned, basic information on each property, 
auction rules, contract terms and auction location do 
one of the following: 
   Go to WEB site www.co.clackamas.or.us/dtd/ then 
click on SURPLUS REAL ESTATE. 
   Go to the Clackamas County Property Resources 
office at 9101 S.E. Sunnybrook Blvd. 
   OR Assessment & Taxation, 168 Warner Milne Rd., 
in Oregon City. 
   Call 503-353-4380 and leave your name and 
address. For more information call Linda Carpenter at 
503-353-4380. 

Beavercreek Charitable Trust 
Information Line 

503-632-0228 
Volunteer for Co Burn Days - Option 6 

Volunteer for Upcoming Workcrew Days - Option 7 

 
Back issues of the “Bulletin”  

available upon request 
while supplies last. 
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Muriel Arndt, Instructor 
24290 S. Beavercreek Rd. Beavercreek, OR 97004 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nobody sells more property in Beavercreek than MAIN PROPERTIES!! 
Call for a FREE Market Analysis 

  

 MAIN    

Properties, Inc. 

22008 S. Beavercreek Rd. 
Beavercreek, Oregon 97004 

503-632-7330 

125 Molalla Avenue 
Oregon City, Oregon 97045 

503-657-7047 

Do you have something 
you would like to sell?  

You can place an ad in the Bulletin 
for $1.50/ issue. 

Call Marsha at 503-632-3572 
 or Sharon at 503-632-6525 

and leave a message 
and they will get back to you 

For Sale! 

   The Complete Communities project - a countywide 
initiative to engage citizens and civic interests in a 
conversation about the future goals and direction for 
Clackamas County  - held its Environmental Quality 
Work Group meeting on Wednesday, February 6.   
   The meeting began at 6:30 p.m. and was open to 
the public. The meeting was held in the 4th floor 
conference room at the Clackamas County's 
Sunnybrook Service Center, 9101 S.E. Sunnybrook 
Blvd. in Clackamas. 

Complete Communities Environmental 
Quality Work Group Met February 6 

Clackamas County 
 Complete Communities Public Safety 

Work Group to meet March 5 
   The Clackamas County Complete Communities 
Work Group for Public Safety will hold its last meeting 
March 5th. The group will meet at the Public Safety 
Training Center 12800 SE 82nd, Clackamas. 
   The meeting is scheduled to begin at 6:30 p.m. and 

is scheduled to conclude at 8:30 p.m. 
   The meeting will review recommendations for funding 
for public safety in Clackamas County. For more 
information call Mickey Cate at 503-655-8218 Ext. 
7404 

   Metro is inviting the community to discuss "Where Do 
We Grow From Here? Let's Talk" at a regional 
conference on March 15 and 16, 2002. On Friday, 
March 15th, the keynote speaker will be Jack Ohman, 
author and internationally syndicated political cartoonist 
who is carried in The Oregonian. Other featured 
speakers and panelists will range from homebuilders 
and legislators to reporters, attorneys and 
conservationists. Early registration for the Friday 
conference (by Feb. 28) is $75; late registration is 

Metro’s Regional Conference 
Coming in March 
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DEE-J’S HARVEST MOON 
Plants & Produce 

Gift Shop 
26600 S Hwy 213 - PO Box 826 

Mulino, Oregon 97042 
(503) 829-2101 Fax (503) 829-2101 

New Items Arriving Daily!  
Decorative Garden Items: 

statues, bird baths, flower baskets, small 
 fountains & all things for the home 

Don’t forget... 
 our farm fresh produce! 

 
Hitch ‘N Post Saloon  

March Calendar of Upcoming Events:  
Mar 1 - 2, “Rose City Reign” 
Mar 8 - 9, “Wood Doctors” 
Mar 15 - 16, “Hiram Street” 

Mar 17 (St. Patrick”s Day) “Hiram Street” 
Mar 22 - 23, “Dirt Farm Cowboys” 

Mar 29 - 30, “Hiram Street ” 
 

21950 S. Beavercreek Rd. 
503-632-3190 

 The Hitch ‘N Post Restaurant 
New Hours:  

Mon - Thurs: 11:00 - 8:00 
Fri: 11:00 - 10:00 
Sat: 8:00 - 10:00 
Sun: 8:00 - 8:00  

Breakfast served all day 
Come in and see our new menu!! 
503-632-8647 or 503-632-3190 

$100. Free Saturday workshops will be held in 
Gresham, Milwaukie, Tigard, Hillsboro and Portland. 
For updated information, see Metro's website at www.
metro-region.org or call (503) 797-1839 for a 
brochure.   

Beavercreek School PTO News 

   The Beavercreek Boosters have put a survey on 
their web site. They are requesting that you go online, 
if you have Internet access, and fill out the survey to 
give the Boosters input on how the community feels 
about their efforts, i.e., fundraisers, etc. The survey is 
at: 

 “www.beavercreek.org/survey.htm” 
   There is also a place where you can get more 
information about the community group and their 
activities as well as information on meeting times and 
how to join. 
   So please, take the time and fill out the survey so 
that the Boosters know what you’d like to see 
happening. They need your input! 

guidelines are available upon request from any of the 
PTO board members). The meeting was adjourned at 
7:25 p.m. 
   Ron Stewart, OCSD Facilities Director, made a 
presentation regarding the upcoming construction and 
remodel for Beavercreek. The remodel is scheduled to 
begin this summer. There will be an addition of 4 
classrooms, two new bathrooms and a new gym. As 
well as complete lighting upgrades and structural 
improvements. This means that parents, teachers, and 
students will be have to exercise patience and tolerance 
over the next school year while all this work is being 
completed. The seismic upgrades, which require some 
structural repair, and the lighting improvements will be 
done over the summer while the students are gone. The 
end result will be a healthier and safer environment for 
our students and better teaching conditions for the staff. 
You can see the drawings for our remodel hanging on 
the wall across from the office-take some time and 
check them out! 
Everyone Makes a Difference! 
   At our next PTO meeting we will be discussing the 
proposed budget for the 2002-2003 school year. We 
need your input. We need to decide what kind of fund 
raisers we would like to do and discuss direct dollar 
contributions. Please come and give your input! The 
PTO wants to know what is important to you! 
Now Taking Nominations... 
   The PTO is accepting nominations for the Board 
Officers for the 2002-2003 school year. If you are 
interested in being a Board Member for next year please 
let one of current officers know. Nominations close at 

Boosters Request Your Input 

Beavercreek Building Remodel 
   The February PTO meeting was called to order at 
7:00 pm. The January minutes will be read with the 
February minutes at the March meeting.The 
treasurer's report was given and approved. Updates 
on standing committees were provided. The revised 
By-laws, standing rules and committee guidelines 
were read, discussed and approved (a copy of the 
amended by-laws, standing rules and committee 



3rd Annual 
 Easter Breakfast  
Saturday, March 30, 2002 

Beavercreek Grange 
9:00 a.m. - Noon 

 
  

Adults: $5.00 
Seniors & Children under 12: $3.00  

Door prizes & a raffle 
pictures with the Easter Bunny: $3.00 

 
Also... come & Join the 

Easter Bunny 
 at the Corner Park  at 1:30  

for an Easter Egg Hunt 

Menu: Eggs, Ham, Sausage, Coffee 
Juice and All You Can Eat Pancakes 
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the April meeting, voting takes place at the May 
meeting and the change of officers occur during the 
June meeting. Please give it some serious thought; it is 
a great way to get to know other parents, the school 
staff and most importantly to provide some great 
activities for our kids!  
Next PTO Meeting: 
   Tuesday, March 12, 2002 at 7:00 p.m., in the Library. 
Child care and refreshments provided. 

PTO Board Members 
President, Sheril Weatherly  632.5527 
Secretary, Charmaine McCarty   518.3307 
Co-Vice President, Nancee Weisser 657.9523 
Co-Vice President, Lisa Wilson  632.4148 
Treasurer, Laura Frost    632.8162 

10 O’Clock Church March Events 
   The following activities and events will be occurring at 
10 O’Clock Church during the month of March: 
• March 15-16, Annual Church Rummage Sale. The 
hours will be Friday 9:00 - 5:00 and Sat, 9:00 - 2:00 
Lunch will be served for additional proceeds. 
• March 28, Maundy Thursday Worship at 7:00 p.m. 
• March 29, Good Friday Service at 7:00 p.. 
• March 31, Easter Sunrise Service at 6:30 a.m. in 
   the cemetery. 
   Easter Breakfast at 7:00 a.m. 
   Service of the Resurrection at 10:00 a.m. in 
   the Sanctuary. 
   Everyone is welcome. For more information call 503-
632-4553. 

   The February meeting of the Beavercreek Charitable 
Beavercreek Charitable Trust 

“Beavercreek Bulletin” 
est 1998 

Help Wanted ! 
Heavy 

 Equipment 
 Operators  

The Community Park needs you!! 
For more information 

Beavercreek Charitable Trust 503-632-0228 

Trust was held on Tuesday, February 26, 2002, at the 
Henrici Rd., offices of Beavercreek Cooperative 
Telephone Company at 7:00 p.m.  
   Unfortunately, details were not available by press 
time. I will report the outcome of the meeting with next 
months information.  
   If you are interested in getting involved with what is 
going on at the Community Park remember to call the 
Beavercreek Charitable Trust Information Line at 503-
632-0228.  

   Thank you to Kim Reck, who volunteered to chair the 
spring cookie dough sale. Please return your orders 
(and checks) by Thursday, March 7th. As noted on the 
front of the envelopes, dough will be coming in buckets 
this time, and there are 16 more oz's than last time! 
Official profit from the fall sale was $5,276.77. 
Proceeds from this sale will go toward assemblies, 
enrichments, and field trips.   
   Teachers again expressed their gratitude for the 
financial assistance to help cover the costs of the Artist 
in Residence. It was wonderful to watch students, who 
might not be successful academically, express 
themselves creatively through art. 
   The "Century quilt" (made for the 100th anniversary 
of Clarkes School) was recently cleaned and repaired. 
It will be re-hung in the cafeteria as soon as possible. 
Profits from the staff coke machine paid for the 
cleaning/repair.  
   Thank you to Christy Dumolt, who volunteered to 
chair the next movie night, which has been scheduled 
for Friday, March 8th! Dickey Prairie kindergarten 
students are, of course, welcome with their families.  
   There will not be a PTA sponsored Easter Egg Hunt 
or breakfast this year. 

Clarkes PTA Meeting Highlights 


